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57 ABSTRACT 
A ventilating system for a water closet installation 
comprises a hollow cover member mounted on the 
flushing tank to replace the standard cover. Extractor 
fan means in the hollow cover draws foul air from the 
installation and passes it through a filter to ambient 
atmosphere. The hollow cover member may also in 
clude electrically controlled flush-actuating means. 

6 Claims, 1 Drawing Figure 
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WENTILATING SYSTEM FOR A WATER CLOSET 

FIELD OF THE INVENTION 

The invention relates to a ventilating system for a 
water closet whereby an extractor extracts foul air from 
a water closet pan and blows it out through a filter unit. 

DESCRIPTION OF THE PRIOR ART 

In connection with water closets, ventilating systems 
of different kinds have already been proposed in which 
foul air is extracted from the water closet pan either 
through vents in a hollow pan seat or through the con 
nection for the flushing pipe and the flushing pipe itself. 
For this purpose the extractor comprises a fan and a fil 
ter unit containing active carbon or like substances 
which absorb the objectional gases contained in the ex 
tracted air. The purified air can then be returned to the 
ambient atmosphere. In other forms of construction the 
malodorous air is conveyed directly from the water 
closet pan into external air vents or flues, in which case 
the provision of a filter set may be unnecessary. 
Some of the above types of ventilating systems have 

been designed in the form of units adapted to be placed 
on or connected to the flushing tank of a water closet, 
However, experience has shown that in practice such 
ventilating systems of this design have not been widely 
adopted because the presence of the extracting unit as 
an addition or attachment to the flushing tank inter 
feres with accessibility for cleaning, and the arrange 
ments hitherto proposed fail to meet requirements sat 
isfactorily. 

It is an object of the present invention to provide ven 
tilating means for a water closet which can be used in 
existing installations without major reconstruction. 

It is a further object of the invention to provide venti 
lating means for a water closet which besides providing 
a satisfactory ventilating effect is also acceptable from 
the point of view of hygiene and does not interfere with 
the convenience of cleaning. 

SUMMARY OF THE INVENTION 

A ventilating system for a water closet has an extrac 
tor means in the cover of the flushing tank to extract 
foul air through flushing valve means and from the 
space communicating above the water level in the tank 
with the extractor means. An extractor fan means is 
contained in a hollow cover member that can be placed 
on the flushing tank in the form of an exchangeable 
unit, and filter means is provided on the upstream side 
of air outlet means of the hollow cover member. 
The possibility offered by the invention of accommo 

dating all the components of the extractor means, in 
cluding the fan, the filter unit and the associated con 
trol means, inside a double-walled hollow cover mem 
ber means that such a cover member can then simply 
be placed on the flushing tank in exchange for an ordi 
nary standard cover. This permits existing water closet 
installations to be very easily modified without any 
structural change from the original form. 
Flushing valve means which controls the discharge of 

the water from the flushing tank into the pan of the 
water closet can be arranged to assume either of two 
operating conditions, the first "ventilate' cendition in 
which the valve means normally rests providing direct 
communication between the flushing pipe and the 
space above the water level in the tank which is in com 
munication with the exractor. In the second "flush' 
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2 
condition the valve means allows the water in the tank 
to descend into the flushing pipe. In other words, whilst 
the flushing valve is in position of rest there is direct 
communication between the extractor means and the 
flushing pipe and foul air can be extracted without 
meeting much resistance. The extracting process can 
continue during flushing or it is also possible to inter 
rupt it during flushing and to resume extraction for a 
time after flushing is over. 
Moreover, the ventilating system may also with ad 

vantage be equipped with electrical control means 
switched by a switch contact mountable under the toi 
let seat in such manner that the flushing valve and the 
extractor means are operable for ventilating the flush 
ing by reference to the weight on the seat. Also, further 
advantage can be gained by using the electrical control 
means to control electromagnetically operated means 
accommodated inside the hollow cover member of the 
flushing tank and linked to a level which operates the 
flushing valve means. This provides a particularly sim 
ple arrangement for actuating the flushing valve means. 

BRIEF DESCRIPTION OF THE DRAWING 

The drawing shows in schematic part-sectional out 
line of an embodiment of a ventilating system of the in 
vention. 

DESCRIPTION OF PREFERRED EMBODIMENT 

The drawing shows a water closet flushing tank 1 
comprising a hollow cover member or lid 2 in the form 
of a replaceable unit and in which are contained all the 
components of an extractor set. The hollow cover 
member or lid 2 comprises an exterior wall 24 and an 
inner wall 25 which enclose the hollow interior of the 
cover member. The flushing tank 1 flushes through a 
flushing pipe 3 which is attached to a connection 4 on 
the body of the water closet pan 5. For the sake of con 
venience the flushing pipe 3 is shown cut, and the flush 
ing tank is shown in a position normal to that which it 
would normally occupy above the hinged seat 21 of the 
pan 5. 
The extractor set mounted within the hollow cover 

member or lid 2 includes a fan 6 mounted on inner wall 
25 and which extracts the air from the space 7 above 
the level of the water 8 in the tank 1 and delivers it to 
an active filter unit 9 containing active carbon or other 
filtering agent. After having passed through the active 
filter unit 9 the air escapes into the ambient atmo 
sphere through an outlet 10 in the exterior wall 24. The 
hollow cover or lid 2 is preferably made so that it forms 
a substantially air-tight seal with the rim of the tank 1 
whereby the only communication between the space 7 
and the ambient atmosphere is through the fan 6, the 
filter unit 9 and the outlet 10 in the cover 2. 
For hand operation the flushing tank 1 contains a 

flushing lever 12 pivotably mounted at 11. A flushing 
bell 13 is suspended from the end of the lever. Inside 
the flushing bell 13 is a riser pipe 14 which carries a 
washered valve member 15 at its bottom end the upper 
end of the riser pipe 14 reaching a level within the bell 
13 above the level 8 of the water in tank 1. Normally 
the valve member 15 rests in sealing position against a 
valve seat 16 formed at the end of flushing pipe 3 where 
the pipe enters tank 1. Hence the interior of the flush 
ing pipe 3 is normally continuously and directly in com 
munication, through the riser pipe 14 and one or more 
openings 23 in the top of the bell 13, with the space 7 
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above the water level 8 in the flushing tank 1. When the 
bell 13 is lifted by a pull on lever 12 the bell 13 lifts the 
valve member 15 so that the seal between valve mem 
ber 15 and seat 16 is broken so that the water in tank 
1 rushes into the flushing pipe 3. 5 
Apart from manual operation provision is made in 

side the hollow cover member or lid 2 for an electro 
magnet 17 having an armature 18 so linked to the flush 
ing lever 12 that energisation of the electromagnet 17 
will initiate the flush. The electro-magnet 17 is con- 10 
trolled by electrical control means 19 likewise mounted 
in the cover member or lid 2 and activated through 
leads 22 by a switch contact 20 located at the forward 
edge of the toilet seat 21. This permits the system to be 
controlled for switching between its normal "ventilate' 15 
condition and the "flush" condition in any desired se 
quence independently of the weight loading the seat 
21. The electrical control means 19 suitably also con 
trol the extractor fan 16. The electrical control means 
19 can give a time delay of predetermined extension, 20 
so that the 'flush' condition starts after some time, if 
the person having used the water closet forgets to actu 
ate the flushing lever 12. 
We claim: 
1. A ventilating system for a water closet including a 25 

water closet pan and a flushing tank connected thereto 
by a flushing pipe, said ventilating system comprising a 
hollow cover member adapted to be removably fitted 
onto said flushing tank to replace a normal one-piece 
cover member, means for normally establishing com- 30 
munication between said flushing valve means posi 
tioned within said tank, flushing pipe and the space 
above the water level in said tank through said flushing 
valve means, said flushing valve means when actuated 
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4 
allowing water from said flushing tank to descend into 
said flushing pipe, said cover member including extrac 
tor fan means operable to withdraw air from said space 
within said tank and pass said air to the interior of said 
hollow cover member, outlet means providing an outlet 
from said interior of said hollow cover member to the 
ambient atmosphere immediately adjacent said water 
closet, and air filter means arranged in the outlet path 
of said air before said outlet means. 

2. A ventilating system as claimed in claim 1 further 
comprising electromagnetically operated means fitted 
in said hollow cover means for actuating said flushing 
valve means in said flushing tank. 

3. A ventilating system as claimed in claim 2, wherein 
said electromagnetically operated means include an 
electromagnet having an armature, said armature being 
linked to a flushing lever for actuating said flushing 
valve means. 

4. A ventilating system as claimed in claim 2, wherein 
said flushing valve means includes valve means situated 
at the end of said flushing pipe where said flushing pipe 
enters said flushing tank. 

5. A ventilating system as claimed in claim 4, wherein 
said communication normally established between said 
flushing pipe and said space above the water level in 
said tank is established through said flushing valve 

22S, 

6. A ventilating system as claimed in claim 2 further 
comprising electrical control means for controlling 
operation of said electromagnetically operated means 
and said extractor fan means, and contact means 
mountable under a seat for the water closet pan for 
switching said control means. 
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